
Mary Joanne Hicken Chalmers
July 15, 1926 ~ Nov. 3, 2021

While I didn’t have the pleasure of knowing your Mother, she was clearly a woman who blessed many throughout

her life. I know she is deeply missed, yet all is right. Peace be with you all.

    - Helen Nilon Vasek

Dear Merry and Holly. We loved your sweet mom. Everyone who met her loved her instantly. What a great

celebration your mom and dad are having. We are so blessed to have the gospel in our lives and the joy in knowing

that we will see our loved ones again that have passed. We have a prayer in our hearts for you and your families.

❤

    - Brent and Sandy Cullimore

Sister Chalmers was a vibrant personality as I was growing up in the Pleasant Hill Ward. I sometimes would babysit

her younger children. My parents were good friends with Bob and Joanne, and they and other young couples who

were raising families were involved in many Church activities. They even put on a Musical variety show for the

public and sold tickets to raise money to help build a chapel in Walnut Creek. I think that Sister Chalmers is the last

of that close knit group of women to pass away. She always was so friendly and was very talented. It is sad to see

that group finally pass, but I am sure there is a great reunion on the other side of the veil. Love and comforting

prayers for the family.

    - Kathleen Perona Seable


